
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Session MEETING DATE: February 20,2023 

FROM: Greg Bauer 

SUBJECT: City Council approval of a task order to Mittauer and Associates for the lump sum amount 

of $300,000 for design and permitting for the Oakridge Avenue Basin project. 
 

BACKGROUND 

On the 12/19/23 Regular Session, The City Council passed Resolution No. R-26-2023, authorizing the 

City to borrow an amount not to exceed $8,560,000.00 to finance the acquisition and construction of 

certain improvements to the City’s Stormwater utility. Staff solicited Mittauer and Associates, one of 

our continuing services engineers, to design and permit the Oakridge Avenue Basin project.  

The improvements, which will be provided on Oakridge Avenue, N. Highland Avenue, Walnut Street, 

Street, Center Street, North Street, and Martin Luther King Junior Blvd. will include the replacement of 

7,752 feet of stormwater pipe, 680 tons of asphalt replacement, 14,504 feet of curb replacement, 38,000 

feet of landscape replacement, installation of one (1) new pond and 48 inlets to be replaced. The new 

stormwater pipe will replace a nearly 50-year-old stormwater piping that is now undersized due to new 

development that has been constructed over that same timeframe.  The construction cost for this new 

project is estimated at $3,000,000. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

$300,000.00 - Stormwater CIP.  

RECOMMENDATION 

Authorize the Mayor to execute a task order to Mittauer and Associates for the lump sum amount of 

$300,000 for design and permitting for the Oakridge Avenue Basin project. 
 


